
 

August 25, 2020 
 
Hello Sudbury Secondary Families, 
 
The teachers, administration, and staff are looking forward to meeting and 
welcoming our North Stars for the 2020-2021 school year! 
 
Please be aware that we are posting regular updates as to how the school year is 
shaping up with respect to our situation with the COVID-19 pandemic on our school 
website - sudburysecondary.net.   
 
The Rainbow District School Board has also shared our Reopening Plans to help 
you to stay informed with respect to schools reopening in September 2020.  They 
have also shared a Frequently Asked Questions document  to help with questions 
that you may have.  
 
A critical component of the Reopening Plan includes staggered start dates for 
students to help with them feeling comfortable back at school.  The staggered 
schedule is as follows: 
Tuesday, September 8 – Grade 9 students 
Wednesday, September 9 – Grade 9 and 10 students 
Thursday, September 10 – Grade 9, 10, 11 students 
Friday, September 11 – Grade 9, 10, 11, and 12 students. 
 
All students are required to wear a mask and are encouraged to bring spare masks 
in the event one becomes wet or damaged throughout the day.  They are also 
asked to bring their own water bottle. 
 
Parents and students are asked to complete the COVID-19 Pre-Screening 
Questionnaire before leaving for school each day. 
 
Our Red-Carpet Orientation Day which had been scheduled on Tuesday, 
September 1 for new North Stars will not be possible as a result of COVID-19 
protocols but we will be meeting with students on their 1st day of school to help 
them feel welcomed and to answer any questions that they may have. 
 
We would like to thank you for your ongoing support and understanding as the new 
school year approaches! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
David Bertrim 
Acting Principal  

Sudbury Secondary School 

https://www.rainbowschools.ca/parents/coronavirus/reopening/
https://www.rainbowschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/2020/08/FAQs-August-20-2020.pdf
https://www.rainbowschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/2020/08/Pre-Screening-Questionnaire.pdf
https://www.rainbowschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/2020/08/Pre-Screening-Questionnaire.pdf

